Hersham Residents Association
       HRA active positive and non-political since 1971
Chair’s Report to the 2017 AGM on 18th May

The committee and planning.  We held 10 meetings during the year at which we discussed current Hersham issues, reviewed planning applications, and raised issues of concern about particular developments with Elmbridge Council.  There is space for more new members on our committee, and this which could increase the HRA’s capacity, especially if as a result we were able to form sub-committees and working groups.

Elmbridge Local Plan consultation. This was the most important consultation that the HRA responded to during the year as it will set a framework for development for some years to come.  The HRA was cautious about the proposals which included a government target of building nearly 10,000 new homes across Elmbridge by 2035. Our response, was sympathetic to the need for new housing, but suggested that the target should be scaled back.  
We also said that the land either side of Queens Road near Sir Richard’s Bridge should not be considered for development.  We suggested however that the amenity of this land could be improved further by providing cycle lane and walkway options parallel to this stretch of road to promote cycling / walking and road safety.

HRA Drake Park Comments. Our response to this consultation at the end of last year objected to the use of green belt to build over 1000 housing units on the border of Hersham and the likely huge increase in traffic which would put a strain on local roads. This application was rejected; however, we now understand that the applicants are appealing.  The HRA are maintaining contact with the group opposing this development and will be attending their public meeting on 24th May.

Developments underway. Development brings both advantages and strain on the local infrastructure. Renewal of Rydens School is of course welcomed but the associated house building on the old school site will bring more traffic and congestion. The new Lidl development, likely to be open early in 2018, has been welcomed by most, but is also likely to create some traffic and parking issues. 

Benefiting from Development?  The Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) is a fee that developers must pay the council to help fund local infrastructure improvements. The fund can be used for a wide range of community improvements.  With the Rydens and other developments in progress, Hersham is accumulating a considerable CIL fund running into many thousands of pounds.  The HRA and other local organisations can apply for this money and by representing the community, influence how the money is spent; that’s why we would like your views before the end of the year.  Any feedback and ideas at the AGM would be useful.
Turners Lane.  The HRA didn’t have any objections to the application to change the lodge gates at the entrance to Burhill Golf Club - but used the opportunity to express concern at the continuing incremental changes to Turners Lane.

Membership. Our membership has fallen slightly.  We will need to recruit some more members and would welcome any support and promotion existing members can offer to help achieve this. We now have 852 followers on twitter, up 126 from this time last year.
The 2017 Sunflower Competition The HRA has recently launched this year’s competition working in partnership with Hersham in Bloom – and with support and sponsorship from Squires and the Chelsea Flower Shop - to be judged in late August / early September.  It’s not too late to plant a seed.
Objectives for next year. Some draft objectives for next year have been made available for comment.  The AGM’s input on this will be useful. Our committee only has limited capacity, but offers of support from the wider membership to help initiate and organise (for example) social and other public events might allow us to be more ambitious.
Hersham Community (Parish) Council The proposal to create a Hersham Community (Parish) Council continues to be an important issue for Hersham following the 2016 council ward boundary changes in Elmbridge which substantially reduced the geographical ward area covered by Hersham. A new group separate from the HRA was established to take this forward, and they have recently created an impressive new website which explains the proposals, and this summer plan to go public on a campaign and petition to gather support.

David Lock (HRA Chair)
